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TENNESSEE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVAT/ONS(
JACKSON ENVIRONMENTAL FIELD OFFICE oo
1625 HOLLYWOOD DRIVE
JACKSON, TENNESSEE 38305-4316
PHONE (731) 512-1300 STATEWIDE 1-888-891-8332 FAX (731) 661-6283

December 6, 2011

CERTIFIED MAIL
7010 1870 0001 1508 1813

Mr. Scott T. Sohr _
Environmental Waste Solutions, LLC
4521 Trousdale Drive

Nashville, TN 37204

Re: Construction Compliance Inspection
October 12, 2011
Environmental Waste Solutions
IDL 03-0212

Dear Mr. Sohr:

On October 10, 2011, Mr. Ronald Potts, Environmental Protection Specialist, Division of
Solid Waste Management, conducted a construction compliance inspection of the
Environmental Waste Solutions Industrial Landfill IDL 03-0212 located on Omar Circle
in Camden, Tennessee. At the time of the inspection, Mr. Potts noted the facility specific
Permit Condition Number 10 had not been complied with. ‘

Facility Specific Permit Condition Number 10 states, “Upon Achieving the base grade of
excavation for each phase, the permittee shall notify the Division of Solid Waste
Management (Division). The Division shall inspect the base grade for soft spots, wet
zones, bedrock, and voids prior to buffer liner construction. The Division may require
further investigation if such conditions are encountered.”

At the time of the October 10, 2011 construction of Phase 3, Cell 1 had progressed to the
point that the sub-grade exposed was the top of constructed clay liner/ buffer and the
proceeding phase of construction was placement of the flexible membrane liner
component of the liner system.



Mr. Scott T. Sohr
December 6, 2011
Page 2

This deficiency was brought to your attention and was further discussed with Mr. Jo
House, Engineer of Record for the construction project, and permitting staff in the
Division’s Nashville Central Office. Mr. House subsequently submitted a quality
assurance document to the division on October 18, 2011. The Quality Assurance
Document detailed efforts taken to ensure the geologic buffer and clay liner components
of the composite liner system were constructed according to the perm1t requirements for
- the facility. :

If you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact me at (731) 512-1337.

erely,
ames W. Warren W
Environmental Field Office Manager

Division of Solid Waste Management
Jackson Environmental Field Office

c: Mike Apple, DSWM, NCO
Nashville File



